UPCOMING EVENT

15th Annual Open House Reunion Weekend May 30, 2009 3 to 5 p.m.

Join us for the 15th Annual Open House at the Delt Lodge. Friends and family are welcome. Stay tuned to www.chidelts.com for details.

P&L

Chi Chapter Alumni Association Year Ended September 30, 2008

Income:

Alumni Annual Fund	\$5,605
Undergraduate	
Lodge Dues	\$2,520
Room Rents	\$8,070

Expenses:

Open House	\$131
Newsletters/Website/	
Database	\$4,136
Lodge Repairs	\$121
Property Taxes	\$2,043
Property Insurance	\$3,214
Utilities	\$5,449
Miscellaneous	\$106

*Does not include donations to Capital Campaign.

ON THE WEB

Haven't Yet Registered on our Web Site?

Do so today to receive all the latest Chi Delt news and event details!

It's easy:

- 1. Go to www.chidelts.com.
- 2. Click on 'First Time Login.'
- 3. Enter your last name.
- 4. Select your record.
- 5. Enter your Member ID (found above your name and address on this news-

THE CHI DELT

Chi Chapter • Delta Tau Delta Fraternity • Kenyon College • November 2008 www.chidelts.com

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Memories Treasured as Alumni Reinforce Why We Pledged Delt as Undergraduates

Chi Chapter Continues to be One of the Strongest and Most Respected Fraternities at Kenyon

By Jeff Moritz '86

Greetings from your alumni association! Over the past year, two events have stirred up some Delt enthusiasm for me personally. At the Open House this past May, I renewed some friendships with brothers from the class of 1983. This group of Delts were seniors when I was a freshman. They have always held a very important place in my Delt life. These were the guys I looked up to, respected and, at times, feared. Brothers Emens, Shedd, Topor, Cannon, Bond, Fonkalsrud and Kline were highly respected within the chapter and on campus. They were the reasons I pledged Delt and why I am proud to be a part of the fraternity. Going to college is a big, lifechanging period for any freshman. I look back at that year very fondly as this group made that transition much easier and I am glad to call them brothers. It was great to reconnect with them at the Lodge.

"Chi Chapter continues to be one of the strongest and most respected fraternities at Kenyon."

Recently, my family and I moved. We did not move far, only four miles to the next town west. However, it forced me to go through a lot of accumulated boxes, files and personal effects. As those of you who have had to move a family know, it becomes an almost daunting task to sort through what you want to take to the new home and what ends up being thrown away.

Bill Ranney '52, Bob Eggert '50 and Chuck Pariano '76 and others have provided me with many letters, pictures, blueprints, and *Chi Delts* during the 13 years I have been CCAA president. All of it very fascinating if you are a history buff (a number of the old pictures are uploaded to the website: www.chidelts.com). Some documents

I donated to the Kenyon College archives but much I have kept in safe keeping. The move forced me to go through these files and make sure they were secure for the short trip. As with seeing alums from the class of 1983, viewing these papers brought back great memories. Memories which reinforced why I pledged Delt and why I continue to devote my time and treasure to make sure other young men at Kenyon College can have that same opportunity.

A complete breakdown of the alumni association's income and expenses for the year ended September 30, 2008 is shown in the sidebar to the left. Thank you to all who donated to the annual fund last year. While the undergraduates' dues and room rents cover most of the operating costs of our Lodge, the annual fund allows us to keep Chi Chapter alums informed about the chapter through the Chi Delt newsletters and website.

Chi Chapter continues to be one of the strongest and most respected fraternities at Kenyon. This is due in large part to the loyalty of our alumni. Thank you, your support allows Chi Chapter to remain an integral part of the Kenyon Experience.



Memories, such as this photo of Peter Allen and Steve Bartlett in 1966, reinforce why we pledge Delt and why we should continue to devote time and treasure to make sure other young men at Kenyon can have that same opportunity.

CAMPAIGN UPDATE

Calling Past Chapter Officers and Other Alumni Members

It's Time to Get Involved in Our Campaign to Preserve Our Home at Kenyon

By Doc Burns '52

Greetings from Gambier, the fall color is ablaze, and yesterday I went out to the Lodge to view our new deck. When you return to visit I am certain you will be impressed. Thanks to your loyal support we also have all new windows, including new sliding doors to the back deck. As life will have it, the new roof doesn't show up all that much, and of course, it cost the most! In the past month we have completely updated the electrical system including new wiring throughout the building and added lighting fixtures to improve safety and function.



A view of new asphalt shingles and new stucco exterior of chimney

In addition, we have recently improved the HVAC system with new ductwork and registers. This will help make the building much more comfortable and reduce the moisture problem in the lower level. For those of you who lived in the Lodge you will greatly appreciate this improvement. There is still much more that needs to be done, and as funds come in, we will begin on the next phase of our renovations. Tops on our list are to purchase new furniture, replace the front door and improve the flooring in the lower level.

When I look over the names on our honor roll, which I often do, I think of memories of each one of you. Then I wonder why the list is missing so many of our past officers who provided us with such fine service when they were undergraduates. It just doesn't make any sense to me.

I am happy to report that 100% of the undergraduate chapter has made a pledge to the capital campaign. Each year I ask the sophomore class to pledge and they have always responded enthusiastically. While their pledges are not payable until after they graduate, most have pledged \$1,000 (\$200 per year for five years). It is inexcusable for any alum not to match or exceed this amount! Remember, the Lodge wasn't just our residence for our college years; it is our home at Kenyon for life. So,



New Pella windows will add to appearance of the Lodge as well as reduce heating costs.

come on guys, please join us!

The current group of undergraduates has much talent, and they range from Summer Science Scholars, musicians, singers, actors, plus our usual batch of outstanding swimmers, and would you believe, four basketball players, to say nothing about our tennis players! As always, I enjoy my association with Chi Chapter, and it is especially nice when you return to Gambier for a visit. Please drop me an email anytime at rburns1600@aol.com.

See more pictures of the renovations at www.chidelts.com!

ALUMNI EVENT

Great Turnout for Reunion Weekend 2008 *Classes of 1983, 1998 and 2003 Well Represented*

By Jeff Moritz '86

We had a good turnout at the Lodge for Reunion Weekend last May. There were a number of brothers back from the classes of 1983, 1998 and 2003. We have uploaded pictures from the event on our website at **www.chidelts.com**. For the 15th straight year we will once again be hosting an open house over Reunion Weekend (May 30, 2009) from 3 to 5 p.m. We would encourage everyone to

come out to the Lodge. Many of the renovations will be completed by then and it will be a perfect time to see all the improvements. In addition, it is a great way to get reacquainted with old friends and meet current the undergraduates. Friends and family are always welcome to join us. Beverages and snacks will be provided.



Jeff Moritz '86, Byron Horn '86, Doug Miller '88 and Bess Miller

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

Securing our Tradition Honor Roll of Donors

Thank you to the following alumni, friends and undergraduates who have made pledges to our capital campaign! This list reflects pledges made as of October 21, 2008. Visit **www.chidelts.com** to download a pledge form.

1001 6 - 1 - 1 -		Dalamak	1067	Charles Halara I	2010	D. HD	1061
1881 Society		Robert Koe	1967	Charles Halsted	2010	David Brown	1961
(\$50,000-\$99,999)	1006	William Bennett	1968	Mike Bandrowski	2010	William Senter	1961
Jeffrey Moritz	1986	Richard James	1974	Kegan Borland	2010	George McElroy	1964
Philip Moyles	1986	William Montei	1975	Benjamin Kester	2010	David Schmid	1964
		Paul Stafford	1976	Milen Kozarov	2010	Gene Little	1965
H.J. Eberth Society		Peter Dolan	1980	Vincent Lu	2010	Peter White	1966
(\$10,000-\$24,999)		Andrew Katz	1981	Greg Rosenbaum	2010	William Yost	1968
Robert Burns	1952	Val Schaff	1981	Nathan Silver	2010	John Smyth	1969
Charles Stimson	1986	John Kline	1983	William VandenBerg	2010	James Loomis	1973
Cannon Family		Harvey Stephens	1985	Pengyn Zhao	2010	Daniel Libby	1976
		Robert Worsfold	1986	Jeremy Abrams	2011	Niles Keeran	1977
Founders Society		Thomas Freund	1986	James Martin	2011	Donald Constantino	1977
(\$5,000-\$9,999)		Byron Gallagher	1986	Michael Mpitsos	2011	David McGue	1978
Dan Patterson	1974	Gail Hersh	1987	Tim Shadyac	2011	James Leslie	1980
James Kuhn	1976	Charles Walch	1988	James Bechett	2012	James Parker	1981
Richard Parke	1976	Christopher Bonacci	1988	Collin Ohning		Kerry Hall	1981
Christopher Pisano	1985	Richard Feil	1988			David McNamara	1982
Timothy Stautberg	1985	Douglas Miller	1988	Other (Up to \$999)		Ralph Smith	1983
Kent Karosen	1988	Robert Bonacci	1990	Thomas Youtsey	1947	Karel Starek	1986
Mary Alice Cannon		James Hebert	1990	Harry Mathis	1949	Andrew Winson	1987
		David Bouman	1995	Randolph Bucey	1950	Peter Groustra	1989
Bethany Society		Michael Mooney	1995	David Bell	1950	Kevin Megrue	1990
(\$2,500-\$4,999)		R. Andrew Atkins	1999	Thomas Carruth	1950	Ronald Harrington	1991
Timothy Harned	1987	Benjamin Holland	1999	William Fine	1950	Frank Taylor	1992
William Gregg	1991	Austin Barger	2000	George Holthaus	1950	Eric Brockett	1992
Blake Sheppard	2003	Patrick Abel	2002	Theodore Jennings	1950	Michael Angelides	1992
John Wyss	2003	Christopher Greene	2004	John Mulford	1950	William Heywood	1994
Michael Ferson	2004	Daniel Kight	2004	Ralph String	1950	Geoffrey Thompson	1994
		Paul Schmid	2004	Charles Thomas	1950	Thomas Stambaugh	1994
Chi Circle (\$1,000-\$2	2,499)	Bryon Manna	2005	Peter Weaver	1950	David Genest	1995
Robert Mitchell	1939	Kevin Ward	2006	John Young	1950	Edward Occhialino	1996
George Striebing	1949	Joseph Gosselar	2007	Theodore Jennings	1950	John Saunders	1997
William Schneebeck	1950	Timothy Greenwood	2007	Robert Eggert	1952	Timothy Murphy	2002
Grant Cooke	1952	James Reid	2008	Lawrence Taylor	1953	Paul Gunther	2006
Robert Warmeling	1953	Brian Sloan	2008	Robert Rowe	1956	John Bence	2008
Richard Evans	1955	Alexander Stoyel	2008	Phil Hammond	1958	Brian D'Orazio	2008
W. Stanley Walch	1956	Rober Alef	2009	A. Robert Stevenson	1959	Joe Harrison	2008
Kurt Riessler	1957	Allen Bediako	2009	Daniel Smith	1959	Jonathan Welsh	2009
Robert Iredell	1963	Jonathan Laurence	2009	Joseph Skripek	1961	Nick Lyons	2009
						:	

Annual Fund vs. Capital Campaign

What's the Difference?

The annual fund that occurs each year enables us to stay in communication with all of our graduates through our website, monthly e-Letters and our newsletter *The Chi Delt*, as well as to keep our email and mailing address databases up to date. Your

gift to the annual fund keeps all of us in communication with each other.

Your support of our capital campaign will provide our fraternity with the necessary funds to complete required and necessary renovations at the Lodge,

allowing Delta Tau Delta to remain competitive at Kenyon and continue to recruit the strongest new members possible

Visit **www.chidelts.com** to support one (or both!) of these separate yet equally important fundraising efforts.

ALUMNI UPDATES

'60s

Robert Iredell IV '63

(2220 Woodmere Dr., Cleveland Heights, OH 44106-3604; riredelliv@yahoo.com) After a very interesting career in advertising, I first retired in 1997 upon selling our firm, and since then have been engaged in creating new consumer products through a private equity partnership. Now mostly retired, I enjoy time in Cleveland and Mattapoisett, MA with children and grandchildren, boating, fishing, shooting, traveling and returning to Kenyon.

'80s

Peter Dolan '80

(28885 Old Towne Road, Chisago City, MN 55013-9562; peter.dolan@medtronic.com) Doc, I will never forget how you supported me when I had no money for my Delt dues!

Christopher Bonacci '88

(9507 Blythe Dale Ct., Vienna, VA 22182-3362; drbonacci@verizon.net) I spent 10 years after Kenyon getting medical and dental degrees from Columbia University and I am a Board Certified Oral and Maxillofacial Surgeon practicing solo in northern Virginia outside of Washington D.C. The work ranges from trauma, pathology, facial bone reconstruction and developmental and acquired deformities of the face to general anesthesia and wisdom teeth. It is a profession that suits my personality well! I've been married 15 years to a Denison girl and we have two children: Stephen, 12, and Kaitlin, 8. We travel a lot, golf and downhill ski as a family. Life has been great with no regrets but Kenyon and Delta Tau Delta will always be the four single greatest years of my life!

ON THE WEB

We need your help to build our online photo archives! If you have great pictures from your days at Delt or of a more recent reunion, please share them in our online photo albums at www.chidelts.com. Your submissions may be chosen to appear in an upcoming issue of The Chi Delt or our monthly e-Letter.

In this photo: The chapter in the fall of 1965. Thank you to Jonathan DeLong '69 for submitting this photo!



What's New with You?

Submit your update by online at www.chidelts.com. It may appear in the next issue of The Chi Delt!

> out the date of next year's event. the Lodge! See inside for a recap and to find Another successful Annual Open House at



N-1 490-479

Address Service Requested

Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007 P.O. Box 7007 Alumni Relations Processing Center

KENAON COFFEGE Delta Tau Delta Fraternity

Read Inside for an Update! Lots of Renovations Happening at the Lodge...

Permit No. 2 State College, Pa. **3DAT209.2.U** FIRST CLASS MAIL **PRESORTED**

